Ringmore Parish Coronavirus Support Group

Letter to all Ringmore Parish Residents

Dear Parishioner

The UK Government has strongly advised all over seventies and those with significant underlying health issues to self-isolate for a period of twelve weeks from Saturday 21st March 2020. With an above average elderly population in the parish, the Parish Council has decided to establish a support group to provide assistance to all parishioners who need it but specifically those who through self-isolation will be unable to travel from home to purchase goods or to collect prescriptions etc.
The parish council fully supports the government plan which is intended to drive down coronavirus infections and cut the number of deaths that may result. This advice comes from analysis of the situation in Italy which has been catastrophic.

The new restrictions, especially for older people, will be particularly hard to bear but are considered by us to be essential if we are to minimise the lasting effects this virus might pose.

Any parishioner is invited to apply for help and support from the Ringmore Group by completing the form accompanying this letter and telephoning David Vincent on 811212 or Richard Baker on 811115 who will come and collect it from you. This form shows the different types of support that we can offer, and you can select any or all of these.

Our aim is to make life as comfortable for you as it can be under the circumstances over the next few months and we hope that we will be able to establish a regular routine that we are all comfortable with.

To help best deliver the service we plan to offer we also seek volunteers under the age of 70 and with no significant underlying health problems. The volunteer group will be tasked with collecting shopping, prescriptions etc and delivering these to those residents that have requested it. 

Volunteers may also be willing to provide a check-in service to contact individuals who are in self-isolation and have expressed a wish for a chat from time to time. This aspect of volunteering would not be restricted to the under 70’s as it will inevitably be run from home. 

The volunteer form also accompanies this letter. Once completed please contact one of the numbers above and it will be collected and processed

Please note that by completing either form you are agreeing that the information may be logged into a database and shared with members of the small management team and specific volunteers/self-isolators.

We are all going to face a very different way of life in the months ahead. The Parish Council hope that by introducing the support group life will be made a little bit easier for all.

With all good wishes

David Vincent

Acting Chairman

Ringmore Parish Council
